

Oifig an Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íocht. Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 T: 01-6424747

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates
Sir Patrick Dun's, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2

Ms Neasa Hourigan, TD Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

13th July 2022

PQ 33497/22 To ask the Minister for Health the dates that the HSE Estates Department carried out its condition survey of the Owenacurra centre, Midleton leading to its recommendation that the centre be closed and the residents moved to other facilities; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Neasa Hourigan

Dear Deputy Hourigan,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

A fire inspection survey was carried out on the Owenacurra Centre on 15th March 2021 by an independent fire consultant.

An asbestos inspection survey was carried out by an independent asbestos consultant on the premises on the 3rd October 2019 with a follow on Management survey was undertaken on the 16th May 2022 by the same consultant.

A visual inspection on the mechanical and electrical plant/infrastructure was carried out by Estates personnel on a number of dates during May 2021.

Yours sincerely,

pp Wichel Bright

Paul de Freine

National Director,

Capital & Estates